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Dear Matt 
 
On behalf of the members of the Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group 
(CBD BUG) I would like to sincerely thank you for the commitment and hard work you 
consistently demonstrated during your two years as the Director, Cycling with the Department 
of Transport and Main Roads. 
 
In particular, I would like to acknowledge your drive in putting into action the government’s 
policy agenda to increase cycling as a viable and sustainable alternative transport mode. 
 
Some of the recent outcomes of your approach in this regard are the delivery of essential new 
cycling infrastructure projects such the Veloway 1 (V1) Cycleway upgrade Stage C between 
Lewisham Street and Birdwood Road, and the North Brisbane Cycleway Stages 1A and 1B. 
 
Another prominent feature of your work that has been greatly appreciated has been your 
readiness to meaningfully engage with the Brisbane CBD BUG in its capacity as a peak 
representative group for cyclists  
 
All up your work has been an admirable source of support for increasing cycling in Brisbane 
and across Queensland and thereby restoring a sense of community on our streets and roads. 
 
Not surprisingly, CBD BUG members are disappointed you are not continuing in your current 
role.  Following advice of your departure, at the 27 March 2013 CBD BUG General Meeting 
members voted unanimously that we send you a letter of recognition. 
 
Again, thank you very much.  We wish you the very best for the next stage in your career. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Paul French 
Co-convenor 
Brisbane CBD BUG 
3 April 2013 


